Grand Valley State University

General Education Committee 

Minutes of 1-24-11 

PRESENT: Deborah Bambini, Susan Carson, Jason Crouthamel, Phyllis Curtiss, Chris Dobson, Emily Frigo, Roger Gilles, Penney Nichols-Whitehead Keith Rhodes, Paul Sicilian, Ruth Stevens, Guenter Tusch, Michael Wambach, Judy Whipps, David Vessey 
ALSO PRESENT: C. “Griff” Griffin, Director of General Education, Krista Rye, General Education Office Coordinator 

ABSENT: Gamal Gasim
GUEST: Maria Cimitile
	Agenda Items
	Discussion
	Action / Decisions

	Approval of December 6 and Jan 10 and Jan 17 Minutes
	Approved 12/6/10, 1/10/11, and 1/17/11 Minutes as submitted.
	Approved as submitted.

	Approval of Agenda
	
	Approved.

	Curricular Proposals
	Preview of History proposals (Jason)

Log #7183 Proposal to add HST 207 (new course) to the Historical Perspectives

Log #7179 Proposal to add HST 208 (new course) to the Historical Perspectives

Log #7349 Proposal to add ICE 100 (existing course) to US Diversity

We have 15 curricular proposals waiting for approval right now.  The Chair approved three proposals that had only minor changes. The Chair will send the list of all proposals scheduled for review over the next few weeks.
Jason Crouthamel gave an update on the History department proposals.  History is going through an overhaul of their curriculum by both adding and changing courses.  A number of proposals coming through GEC are a reflection of what is taking place in the curriculum and their review of skills goals.  Of the proposals, Six are new courses, 18 are course changes.  Only one course is within the Theme paradigm and the remainder are requesting to be added to Historical Perspectives, World Perspectives, or US Diversity.  
Log #7183 HST 207 

A committee member raised that question of GEC requiring Course Assessment Plans (CAP) in proposals.  GEC created a form in 2008 that would be helpful to use.  The Director will review a draft of a previous document prepared by GEC to update the GE course form to include the requirement of a CAP in the curriculum development process.

The guest mentioned that she and Robert Adams are working with Institutional Marketing to make the online curriculum forms more dynamic by asking questions that are needed. 
Motion to approve; seconded.  Motion passes.  We will wait for CAP.  We did not ask for an amendment.  
#7179 HST 208
A committee member questioned how some of the goals were being met in this proposal and felt that a CAP would have answered these questions.  
Motion to approve with the amendment of including a CAP for the course that goes to GEC Chair for review and approval; seconded.  Motion passes.
Log 7349 ICE 100
Discussion of whether this courses meets the content goals of US Diversity category.  The course, as is, does not meet the goals and objectives. The committee could ask them to solidify the proposal for US Diversity, or to change to World Perspectives. 
Motion to ask for amendment to clarify how course meets US Diversity skills and content goals, or World Perspectives. Either way would need to be persuaded (seemed more fit for World Perspectives); seconded.   Motion passes.

	Log #7183 HST 207 

Motion passes.  We will wait for CAP.  We did not ask for an amendment.  

The Director will review a draft of the GE course form to consider including the requirement of a CAP in the curriculum development process.

#7179 HST 208

Motion to approve with the amendment of including a CAP for the course that goes to GEC Chair for review and approval; seconded.  Motion passes.

Log 7349 ICE 100

Motion to ask for amendment to clarify how course meets US Diversity skills and content goals, or World Perspectives. Either way would need to be persuaded (seemed more fit for World Perspectives); seconded.   Motion passes.



	Finalizing the Revision Documents:
	1) In small groups, let’s discuss the two parts of the current draft proposal, revised after last week’s discussion.

2) In small groups, let’s discuss the current FAQ, revised after last week’s discussion.

3) We also need to post other supporting documents on the GE website. Let’s discuss the documents we need to prepare for the website and how and when we will post them there.

Copies of the draft proposal were distributed for review.  The Chair will also email the draft proposal to the committee.  
The committee discussed at length whether there should be categories, as well as the preference for students to take two courses in the same category, or students to take two courses in separate categories.

The current draft language is based on questions the Chair has received.   At the end of the last GEC meeting it was agreed that students can take two courses in the same category, or two courses in separate categories.  Part of what that means is that the number of categories may not make much difference.  
A committee member asked if students can take any class in any category, than why have categories.  The Chair responded with two potential reasons:  It gives students a way into the program, rather than just an overwhelming list of courses.  It also gives faculty a way to frame a course to connect itself to a big global issue, especially as they are revising courses. The committee member thought that GEC was getting away from using the term global.  The Chair responded that we are defining global by being both or either an international scope or an issue that is a big human issue.  The committee member didn’t think that having categories was an advantage.  Another committee member was in favor of having categories and also of having students being required to take both courses in the same category.  She thought it would be easier for class projects.  Students are only taking two classes instead of three, so the previous concerns are being address. 
The Chair suggested that the two questions of categories and if student would be required to take two courses in the same category addressed so that they can be included in the proposal.

A committee member mentioned that we talked about having a transcript designation – even if 2 vs. 3 courses.   It seems like students would have to take two courses in the same category to really to have transcript notation.  The Chair noted that the courses are intensive and could be included if we have names for the categories. A committee member felt that two courses are not sufficient enough for a notation on a student transcript.

A committee member commented that they could see advantages to both from student perspective.  Maybe let students decide and have the flexibility.   A committee member added that with taking two courses in the same category may look like we just shuffled Themes, but if we allow courses across categories, it seems like a change. It is a small factor, but it could matter.

A committee member was not in favor of two courses in the same category as students would choose courses similar to those in their major and could end up with similar assignments. The Chair responded that the course subject, content, and focus could be quite different subjects.  Repeatability of assignments could be minimal.  
A committee member suggested distributing a sample syllabus to help understand how the new course would be different from current Themes courses.  A committee member suggested showing a problem solving course.  The Chair added that he thinks the course we are proposing is multidisciplinary, rather than interdisciplinary.  A committee member asked how are we teaching and meeting the goal of integration if not doing interdisciplinary?  The Chair responded that disciplines are sharing their disciplines with others in the course. We looked at integration value rubrics – it was about integrating other perspectives into ones work.
The Chair suggested developing a sample syllabus for course we have been dreaming about.  This will help everyone to understand what we are proposing.  The sample syllabus could be added to the GE website. 
The Chair reminded the committee that we are proposing our ideas for discussion to the greater campus.  Our proposal could change based on what we hear. A committee member responded that we should do what makes the most sense and we can’t worry about the possibility of what some departments will do affect the decision.

The Chair asked the committee if they were okay with this change in the proposal.  The guest commented that, from the student perspective, most would be interested in taking courses in different issues; it would allow more flexibility.  A committee member didn’t feel strong one way or another if there was not an issue with transcript notation.

A committee member commented that she thought that in teaching problem- based courses students are creating expertise around a certain topic. Knowing there is some investment in a topic, makes teaching of the class stronger, and develops expertise in that area.  A committee member responded that, from a faculty perspective, if students can switch from area to area, why have categories at all?  Why would faculty even care if courses are put in categories?  Some courses might fit in several categories.  Why forcing faculty to pick, but not students.  A committee member responded that if we have categories it will give faculty framework and agreement that their course is part of a big issue.  He liked the idea of categories, but not forcing students to stay in one category. A committee member added that she thought some of AAC&U’s articulation of categories was lost when the category titles were shifted to a simpler mode.  She understood why to make the shift, but felt we lost some of premise when switched to these categories.
There was an informal poll to see how committee members felt about leaving the proposal to include students taking courses in a single category, or allowing students to take courses in different categories, a change from the current Themes.  More committee members (5 to 8) were in favor of allowing course in different categories.  The Chair decided that we would wait to send the proposal out on February 1st.  He reminded the committee that the proposal is just going out for discussion.  The question now will be why even have categories.  A committee member noted that content goals will also be connected with categories.  The Chair responded that the goals will be determined after we collaborate with faculty.

The Chair noted that the other change he made to the proposal was to add the Religion category back in.  It was easier to include and allow for flexibility.
A committee member asked if there was a need to include “Ethical” with Citizenship in category. A committee member thought it should be just Citizenship; otherwise do you have to exclude unethical topics? The Director added that because Ethics is a goal embedded in the GE program that we could drop Ethical and use just Citizenship for the category title.
The committee reviewed the notes and questions listed at the end of the proposal.  The Director asked if the committee was comfortable with the proposal going forward and being shared at the Dean’s Council on Tuesday morning.

The committee discussed GE4xx and where it was worth including in the proposal at this point, or does it muddy the proposal.  A committee member responded that if we aren’t going to include interdisciplinary work than why talk about it. The Director responded that GE certainly has the ability to create GE course that could fit into any one of Global Issues.  These could be placeholders for interdisciplinary courses, whether in proposal or not.  There is nothing to stand in the way of having interdisciplinary courses.  The guest added that, from faculty governance perspective, we should include a brief statement about it.  This might allow for proposals for courses to be proposed for those categories.  A committee member suggested adding language in the proposal.  Judy Whipps volunteered to write the language to add to the paragraph.
For now, the committee agreed to not include details about prerequisites, junior status, or restrictions to majors.   The default is that these issues will be handled in the same manner as we do now.  The Director added that these are topics and questions that can be included in the FAQ.

 Is there a possibility of a GE 490 Internship?  The Director responded that it would be very difficult to get multiple perspectives in and internship. It would also be hard to supervise.  
The committee was in agreement that the proposal, after the discussed changes, was substantive enough to discuss during scheduled unit and department meetings in the following days.
The committee briefly discussed documents that should be included on the GE website.  The Director will review the document prepared on student learning to be posted.

 There was not time for the committee to look at the FAQ document; a draft will be emailed out and the committee will review at the next GEC meeting.
The goal will be to finalize the proposal documents and be ready to distribute by February 1st.


	Judy Whipps volunteered to write the language to add to the paragraph regarding GE4xx courses.

There was not time for the committee to look at the FAQ document; a draft will be emailed out and the committee will review at the next GEC meeting.

The Religion category was added back into the proposal. Ethical was dropped from the Citizenship category.

Details about prerequisites, junior status, or restrictions to majors will not be included in the proposal, for now.

The goal will be to finalize the proposal documents and be ready to distribute by February 1st.



	Director’s Report
	Schedule of Unit, College, and All-Campus Meetings and Forums

The Chair and Director will be meeting with CLAS on 1/27/11.  The unit and college meetings are continuing to be scheduled.  Additional updates will be sent via email.

	

	Adjournment
	Motion to adjourn; seconded.
	Adjourned at 4:30 p.m.
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